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Message from the President:
Our new golfing year has started and we are all ready to play.  The condition of the golf course is relatively good as compared to the past few years.  So far there is no disease, so the focus will be to clean up the debris and smooth the greens for play.

We have a very active Board of Governors (BOG) that is trying to make our club a successful and a enjoyable place to play golf.  The elections this year left one place open on the BOG.  Tom Kendrick has volunteered to serve the club and fill that position.  Pete Marotta, after serving the club for a number of years, has stepped down from his position.  Pete Cassidy has been appointed to fill his remaining term.  I feel we have a good, well balanced BOG that will serve in the best interests of Monroe Country Club.

The bar lease has been awarded to Birchwood Caterers; however, the club is still the operator and will continue to be until all legal issues have been resolved.

MCC has created a new website:  www.monroecountryclubny.com.  Check it out!  We will be using it for a lot of advertising and communication.  Eventually, we will post the newsletter and club activities on it.

The BOG is planning to put a new roof on the Pro Shop and make the interior more attractive.  The BOG will keep you informed if and when extra hands and muscles are needed.

I am honored to be asked to serve as president for another year.  If you have any suggestions or comments, please get them to me.

Billy Buchanan

TOURNAMENT SCHEDULE CHANGE:

The Mystery Tournament originally scheduled for Sunday and Monday, July 2nd  & 3rd,  has been re-scheduled.  It will now be held on Saturday and Sunday, July 1st  & 2nd to   accommodate the 4th of July holiday on Tuesday, when the club will host the very  popular Kid’s Day.  The revised Tournament schedule is attached.

TOURNAMENT RESULTS:

ABCD Tournament (Season Opener)
Winners:

John Dix, Yong Lee, Dan Parinelli and Steve Douthit
BEEF & Brew Tournament
Winners:

Peter Cassidy, Mike McHale, Billy Buchanan and Carl Boyhan

MGA Met Net Tournament
Winners:

Rob (Smitty) Smith and Tom Martino
Upcoming Events in June:

Member/Guest Tournament   Saturday, 6/10/06

Parent/Child Day  Sunday, 6/18/06

(Sign up in the Pro Shop for these events)
Internet Tee Times Now Available:




The BOG is continually looking for ways to increase the green fees and cart revenue received by the club.  There is a company that specilizes in providing tee times for daily fee clubs and Monroe CC has retained its services.  Active Golf (formerly Tee Time King) has a proven track record. Active Golf can be found at: www.activegolf.com
The club has the opportunity to increase the green fee revenue by using this service.  Several scenarios that have been discussed at great length.  The most favorable for our club would require a basic change in the way the membership allows the public to use the course on weekends and holidays.  We have the opportunity to sell tee times for a substantial increase in the green fee rate beginning with the noon hour on Saturdays, Sundays, and holidays.  The BOG suggests that consideration be given to allowing up to three (3) foursomes to play per hour beginning at 12:20.  The tee times of  12:20, 12:40, 1:00, 1:20, and 1:40 would be made available for sale.  Non-member players would pay a premium price of ten (10) dollars per person higher than our normal weekend and holiday green fees, in addition to the normal non-member cart fee.  The club would realize over $200 per foursome. 

The BOG is very much aware our By-Laws state that members shall have the exclusive use of the course until 2:00 PM on weekends and holidays.  We are only considering this change because of the financial situation caused by the low membership totals.  As of mid-May our 2006 membership enrollment was less than 80 Class A and A-1 memberships.  We are looking for ways to increase revenues without being forced to raise dues.  The BOG will be “testing” this program in June and July and we would appreciate your cooperation and understanding.  A temporary waiving of this portion of the By-Laws is not unprecedented at MCC.  The same measures were taken in the mid-1980s when membership enrollment was down.  The results were that the membership enrollment increased.  These extra measures were eliminated once the enrollment reached over 100 members.  The current BOG hopes to have the same results.

2006 BOARD OF GOVERNORS:
The 2006 Board of Governors was elected at our annual meeting in November.  

John Dix and Kevin Tully were elected to serve three year terms.  These gentlemen bring enthusiasm and energy to the BOG.

The election left an open spot on the BOG and Tom Kendrick has stepped forward to fill that post.  Tom provides the BOG with experience and a sound business approach.
The 2006 officers:

Board Members:
Billy Buchanan—President
Pete Cassidy 
Lou Ciota, Vice President
John Dix

Brendan O’Brien—Treasurer
John Douthit 

Mark Petersen—Secretary
Tom Kendrick




Kevin Tully
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